

The Hon John Eren MP





Minister for Tourism and Major Events Minister for Sport Minister for Veterans 121 Exhibition Street Melbourne, Victoria 3000 Australia Telephone: +613 9651 9999 DX 210074

Mr Colin Benporath C/O TPI Federation WA Branch (Inc) P.O. Box 2035 ROSSMOYNE WA 6148 D18/101486

Dear Mr Benporath

Thank you for your email of 9 May 2018 regarding concession travel for TPI Cardholders who visit Victoria.

I am pleased to advise that interstate TPI Cardholders can access free travel on Victoria's public transport network, including bus, tram and regional and metropolitan train services.

TPI Cardholders can present evidence of their overseas war or peacekeeping service, DVA Gold Card (embossed TPI) and photo identification to the Public Transport Victoria (PTV) Pass Office at 750 Collins Street Docklands, to be issued with a free travel pass on the spot for the dates required.

Alternatively, TPI Cardholders can scan and email the documents to ptvhub@ptvivic.gov.au ahead of their travel to Victoria, noting the dates that the pass is required and it will be posted out to them.

After completing this process for the first time, TPI Cardholders remain registered with PTV. For future visits they can simply phone the PTV Pass Office on 1800 800 007 to request a travel pass be posted to them prior to their travel to Victoria.

I thank you again for your inquiry and hope you enjoy a visit to Victoria in the near future.

Yours sincerely

The Hon John Eren MP Minister for Veterans

Date: 06/06/2018

